
MINUTES OF THE PRIVATE 


PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COUNCIL


September 24, 2020
PRESENT:  Jennifer Castelhano, David Blank, Peter Cipriano,          Peter DeVittorio, Richard Ellrodt, Barbara Granata,        Ian Harris, Meg Kaplan, Melissa LeSauvage, Dana            Mayclim, Bill Pink, John Sum
ABSENT:   Jennifer Cayea, Daniela Goldman, Michael Harris
Meeting started at 7:30PM via Zoom.
I.    New Business
John Jay Futbol Club – Chris Rietsch – Chris is requesting temporary lighting at Onatru Farm Park for a 2–3 week period in November.  The lights would be used from 4:30PM – 8:30PM Monday thru Thursday.  The late start of the season has pushed back the end date and they do not have access to the fields at the High School.  A few years ago, they had temporary lights at Fox Valley with solar panels which were less efficient, and individuals had difficulty getting down the hill due to poor lighting.  In the past, they have also used Somers and Brewster for their practices.  Chris is asking for approval to bring lights to fields 1 and 2 or field #5.  There would be 4-6 lights which are stand alone with generators.  He would have proposals drawn up for location and light tower placements (which would include lights and generator for each one).  

Fall Programming – Basketball clinics with Patrick Heaton, open court basketball, cookie decorating, tennis lessons and ladder programs, kidzart, New Neighbor Zoom, Trunk or Treat and Lewisboro Learning Lot continues.
Parks on Next Door – A resident made a complaint as to the dis-repair of Onatru Farm Park – windows broken, vending machines broken, softball fields 1 and 2 have not been maintained, mowing and weed whacking not being done, dumpster overflowing.  
Budget 2021 – A meeting will be held on October 13th to discuss the budget.  The department has come to the understanding that the Teen Treks traveling camp will not be held again for the 2021 season.  We are still unsure as to whether there will be basketball this coming season.  A decision on High School sports will be made on November 1st. 
Wee Ski - The department is considering running Wee Ski for grades 4&5 and the middle school grades 6-8 but they will both be held at Thunder Ridge.  There are no rules in regard to ski from the CDC as of yet.  We would rent a school bus and have one child per seat.  Once we are at the lodge, the Recreation Department will have their own floor. 

II.   Old Business
Camp – There were approximately 110 children in the first session and 130 in the second session.  Parents were very appreciative to have the children given the opportunity to attend camp.
Pool – Pool season went very well and never reached the 50-55 pod maximum capacity. A pool sub-committee would like to be formed under PRAC.  Town Resident Bill Tackler sent a letter to Ian Harris and Dana Mayclim asking to start the pool sub-committee.  PRAC members agreed on the sub-committee. 
Preserves – are fully open with lots of use.

Seniors – The seniors have been meeting at Onatru Farm Park pavilion but starting in November they will be able to use the Firehouse for socialization with limited capacity.  
Flu shots will be held next week at Lewisboro Town Park and there have been about 70 appointments scheduled.  It is a drive through set up with the Northern Westchester Hospital. 

Food Drive – Was held on Tuesday, September 7th with 1600 lbs. of food donated along with $200.  Approximately 45 families in town use the food center.

Playgrounds – County Executive Latimer has opened playgrounds and disinfecting them twice a day.  The department does not have the capability to do that.  As of now the composting toilets are open. 
III.   Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 9:00PM.  The next meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Council will be held on Thursday, October 29th at 7:30PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Laura A. Stone
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Senior Office Assistant
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